
The Hands On section is one of my favorites 
because it is written by superintendents. 

Strokes... 
with Pen 
and Club 

FORE 

Joe Ondo, CGCS 
Vice President 

FGCSA 

Writing Articles 
I don't know many superintendents 

who do not read the 
Florida Green from 
cover to cover. All of 
the articles and 
information keep us 
informed of past, 
present and future 
activities happening 
around the state. 

The Hands On 
section is one of my 
favorites because it is 

written by superintendents and is one 
we can all relate to. Joel is always 
looking for people to write articles so 
don't hesitate if you have something to 
share with your fellow 
superintendents. It can be on any 
subject you would like to write about 
or on the one chosen for that issue. 

Look in the back of this issue for the 
"Call for Articles" section and see all 
the topics. I have written a few articles 
over the last couple of years, and once 
I sit down and get started thoughts 
and ideas seem to keep coming into 
my head. 

Remember, this is our magazine, so 
whatever information you can 
contribute is sure to be of benefit to 
someone. The main idea is to share 

our experiences. Let the editor worry 
about style, grammar and 
punctuation. 

State Team Championship 
Plans are being made for the second 

Florida Chapter Team Tournament. 
This tournament has been organized 
to help determine candidates for the 
team to represent Florida in the 
annual GCSAA Golf Championship. 
In the past we used the winner of the 
FTGA tournament. The FTGA event 
has now gone to a scramble format 
and no longer has individual stroke 
play competition. 

A chapter may send five players, with 
the best four of five counting for your 
team. Individual superintendents can 
participate even if they are not on a 
team. The overall low gross 
superintendent will get his entry paid 
on the Florida team at the 1998 
GCSAA Golf Championship 
Tournament in Anaheim if he plans on 
participating next February. 

Southern Dunes has agreed to serve 
as host course again this year. The state 
tournament is tentatively scheduled 
for September 20, 1997. More 
information will follow, so makes your 
plans to attend now! 


